
Ontario Line Construction Notice 

Information as of: March 15, 2024 

Update on archaeological investigations at 
the Corktown south site 
Expected start date: As early as March 18, 2024  

Expected duration: 4 weeks 

Hours of work: Monday to Saturday from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What is happening? 
 

• Archaeological investigations, required by the Ministry of Citizenship and Multiculturalism 

(MCM), continue at the south site location (265 Front Street East) and are expected to be 

completed by late Spring 2024.  

• As early as Monday, March 18, 2024, archaeological crews will remove portions of the 

existing construction hoarding and install metal fencing in its place, in order to facilitate 

excavation right to the property edge. 

 

Map of Work Area: 



 

Contact us: 
Call us 24/7 at: 416-202-5100 
Write to us at: ontarioline@metrolinx.com 
Find us on X, Facebook, and Instagram: @ontarioline 
Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/ontarioline 

Visit our community office: 
770 Queen Street East (near Queen & Broadview) 
General hours:  

• Mondays, Tuesdays, and Fridays: 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

• Wednesdays and Thursdays: 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à ontarioline@metrolinx.com. 
 

 

What to expect  

• Archaeological crews will be working on the northwest corner of the south site at 265 Front 

Street from Monday to Saturday between the hours of 7 a.m. and 5 p.m. There will be no 

Sunday work. 

• Crews will be temporarily removing construction hoarding and replacing it with metal 

fencing along the sidewalk resulting in a narrower sidewalk route for pedestrians. Work 

will occur throughout the four week period daily along segments of the existing 

hoarding. Mechanical and hand excavation will take place on the other side of the 

fencing but will not modify the sidewalk itself. 

• Noise levels are not expected to increase from current levels. 

• Indigenous groups are aware of the ongoing work and will continue to provide 

archaeological monitoring as available.  

• All roads in the area will remain open.  

• All necessary construction permits have been obtained. 

• Work may be delayed or rescheduled due to unforeseen delays or weather conditions. 

• Additional information will be shared as work progresses. 

• For more information about upcoming station work please see Metrolinx.com/Ontarioline or 

sign up for the e-newsletter. 

 

About the Ontario Line 

• 15.6-kilometre subway line that will make it faster and easier to travel within Toronto and 

beyond.   

• 15 stops and more than 40 connections to other transit, including GO train, subway, LRT, 

streetcar, and bus lines.  

• Less than 30 minutes from one end of the line to the other.  

• 28,000 fewer cars on the road each day. 
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